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TESTIMONY ON GOVERNOR'S MESSAGE NO. 573. 
 
TO THE HONORABLE ROSALYN H. BAKER, CHAIR, 
 AND MEMBERS OF THE COMMITTEE: 
 

My name is Charlene Tamanaha and I am the Executive Officer for the Board of 

Private Detectives and Guards, Department of Commerce and Consumer Affairs 

("Department").  The Department thanks you for the opportunity to testify on Governor's 

Message No. 573, regarding the appointment of Maui County Police Chief Tivoli 

Faaumu to the Board of Private Detectives and Guards ("Board").  The Department 

supports the confirmation of Police Chief Faaumu's appointment. 

Police Chief Faaumu was appointed as an interim Police Chief member to the 

Board on December 19, 2016.  Since his appointment, Police Chief Faaumu attended 

two meetings.  During those meetings, after having received training from Board 

members, Chief Faaumu reviewed applications, and was an integral contributor in 

discussions on matters facing the board. 
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For these reasons, the Department believes that Police Chief Faaumu will 

continue to contribute to the Board while enhancing the Board's effectiveness. 

The Department supports the confirmation of Police Chief Faaumu's appointment 

to the Board of Private Detectives and Guards, and thanks you for the opportunity to 

provide testimony. 
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Comments:  
 
Please note that testimony submitted less than 24 hours prior to the hearing, improperly 
identified, or directed to the incorrect office, may not be posted online or distributed to 
the committee prior to the convening of the public hearing. 
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GM573 
Tivoli Faaumu: Board of Private Detectives And Guards 

 
(1) Why do you want to be a member of the Board? 

 
To share my experience with the industry, and develop a partnership with the private 
sectors. 

 
(2) What do you perceive are the roles and responsibilities of a member of the 

Board?  
 

To review legislature issues and represent the industry. 
 
(3) In what ways do you feel that you can help protect the consumer? 

 
Taking the industry to the next level.  

 
(4)        Given your understanding of the roles and responsibilities of a Board 

member, why do you believe that you are qualified for the position?  Please 
include a brief statement of your skills, expertise and knowledge that would 
aid you as a member of the Board. 

 
Being involved in other Boards, I can bring my experience to the table and work 
with other Board members to address the concerns of the industry and the need of 
the Community. In my Law Enforcement Career, I had the opportunity to work 
side by side with private security firms. The experience I gained enable me to 
have an inside of the industry.  

 
(5)        What do you hope to accomplish during your term of service? 

 
Improve the image of the industry and take it to the next level. 

 
(6)        Name three qualities that best describe you and how these qualities will 

benefit the Board. 
 

Work ethic – my work ethic will be beneficial to the Board, as I am committed to 
the cause 

 Trustworthy – very important qualities, participate in the discussion to better the 
industry and maintain confidentiality of personnel issues 

 Dependability – commitment to the people of Hawaii by serving on the Board, 
and dedicate my time to improve the industry 
. 
 

(7)        Name a previous experience you've had that will be beneficial as a Board 
member. 

 



Continued working with the Hotel Security Association, and the Securitas at the 
Kahului Airport 

 
 

(8)        Can you foresee any possible conflicts of interest that could arise during 
your service on the Board?  How would you overcome conflicts of interest? 

 
No. 
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